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The longest running departmental newsletter on campus.
Greetings:
It’s that time of year again when the campus starts to come alive as college students hustle to and from classes in the cold Indiana winter. As memories of holidays are pushed back by the excitement of new schedules and greeting friendly faces, we bring you the latest issue of the psychology department newsletter. In this issue, we will hear from GC grads and take a look at some of psychology’s latest research.

-Hannah Friesen, Department Assistant

Grad Spotlight:
We are very happy to showcase two graduates in this issue. Brett Bachman was a 2003 graduate. In addition to majoring in psychology, he had a minor in Bible and Religion and went on to get an MEd as an Intervention Specialist Mild/Moderate from Ashland University. He is currently working as an Intervention Specialist Coordinator and Sophomore Advisor at the Graham School in Ohio. Bachman says:
I focus on working with, befriending, and teaching kids with Mild to Moderate disabilities.  I often co-teach classes with regular education teachers.  I am currently on the Leadership Team at the school, which allows me to focus on ways to help the school improve as a whole.  I also Coordinate a department of 5 Intervention Specialists.  A highlight of my job is working with an extremely progressive school that focuses on the whole child rather than just test scores. Goshen College gave me an education in a comprehensive way that not only provided me a broad perspective on the value of all areas of my education but also provided me broad perspectives on the world and various cultures.  I learned this by speaking with professors and learning in classes.  I have retained the value of service on a global perspective that I received at Goshen College and now I try to live that mission by working in a diverse high poverty school.  GC was a major building block to me living a healthy, balanced, and service oriented life.  I wouldn't be where I am at now without Goshen College.
Our second grad is Charlotte Barnett, who graduated in 2011. She majored in psychology and minored in English and Women’s Studies. Barnett is currently a Research Specialist at the Center for Diabetes Technology at the University of Virginia in Charlottesville, MA. Barnett describes her job:

I download and store data from a wide range [of] diabetes-related devices. I learn about and troubleshoot the artificial pancreas we are creating and testing on human participants. Sometimes I spend the day at my computer downloading devices and storing data, and other days I spend training participants or technicians. When we're running trials, I typically spend a lot of time at the trial, and I'm on call to troubleshoot problems while the participants are with us. My education at Goshen, particularly as a psych major, introduced me to the wide range in which people think. As a researcher who works with human participants who often collect data for us at home, I use this insight to help us make data collection as easy and enjoyable as possible for our participants. Getting to run my own trial for my senior project as a psych major opened my eyes to the difficulties of getting a proposal through the IRB, recruiting subjects, and keeping data private according to HIPPA laws. At Goshen, I learned to make connections with my supervisors (my teachers) and learned to address them when I was struggling with a project, and how to respectfully disagree with them when something about a situation made me uncomfortable. Psychology and English are so broad that people will roll their eyes at you when you tell them that's what you're studying. But because they're so broad, they introduce you to a wide range of topics about the most relevant issues you will encounter every day for the rest of your life; how do people work, how do you work with people, how do you evaluate your data sources, and how do you communicate with others? Yes, it's helpful to pick a little more of a focus within the major, but don't miss the chance to try something you didn't think you would like or understand. Not every psych major has to go into clinical practice, and not every researcher has to cut up brains and be great with numbers. If I hadn't been forced as part of the curriculum to be introduced to those possibilities then I wouldn't have been able to put myself forward for the job I have now, nor would I have succeeded in it as well as I am.

Also: don't worry about paying jobs as much in high school and college if you have any choice in the matter. Look into jobs/internships where you can make connections and get experience, and if they pay, so much the better.
In the Research:
New research shows that having a sense of purpose in life correlates with both longer lifespans and higher salaries. Data from the Midlife in the United States Study shows that after 14 years, when 9% of the population studied had passed away, those who survived were more likely than the deceased to have rated themselves high on sense of purpose. This points to a link between longevity and self-perceived purpose. Additionally, people possessing a strong sense of purpose tend to have a future time-orientation and sense of effective time usage, which may help them to fulfill their goals. Statistics from the study indicate that purposeful people gained an economic advantage over a period of nine years, compared to their peers. It must be noted that those with a stronger sense of purpose started out with higher levels of household income and net worth at the start of the study, and were also more likely to have increased their wealth over the nine-year span.
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